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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
May 5, 2016
3:30 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Patti Anania, Danny Ferreira, John Pittman, Ralph Hodges
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office
The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m. by Commissioner Anania and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.
#721A Oceanfront Parks Revenue Audit Follow-up: Commissioner Anania said the follow-up found continuing issues with failure to follow standard operating procedures and she is disappointed that this issue shows up in so many audits with apparently little attention to or interest by management in holding line employees accountable to follow the SOPs. Commissioners felt that the responses regarding faulty contracts with vendors and lack of adequate management personnel to oversee operations are inadequate and don’t show sufficient commitment to improving processes. Contract management continues to be an overall City weakness.
Motion (Hodges): recommend approval of #721A as presented with the understanding that additional follow-up will be forthcoming by the Auditor’s Office to continue addressing unresolved issues – approved 4-0.

#728A JEDC Economic Development Incentives Follow-Up: Commissioner Hodges performed the review and reported that the Council Auditor’s found only one item that needed to be followed up  - the number of employees for which incentives are being paid who are actually employees of third party contractors, not of the company receiving the incentive. The original audit pointed out that the incentive contracts don’t require reporting on third-party contract employees and the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission agreed to include that in future contracts. The Office of Economic Development has said that it will coordinate with the Office of General Counsel about whether additional language is needed in the City’s incentive contracts, which Mr. Hodges believes is an unnecessary step and is within the power of the OED to impose unilaterally in its contracts.
Motion (Anania): approve report #728A without further comment – approved 4-0.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:56 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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